Agenda Item 16

The Officer-in-Charge
Ledbury Police Station

SPEEDING IN SOUTHEND AND BIDDULPH WAY
Dear Sir/Madam,

The Temporary 20 mph speed limit in Ledbury has been in place for some weeks now
an there are plenty of signs, yet the limit is largely ignored with vehicles speeding on
average (in my view) between 30 — 40 mph and quite a few approaching 50 mph. |
would suggest less than 5% are observing the limit and | am being “tailgated” when
trying to keep to the limit. All this appears to be going on unchecked.

As a pedestrian using the narrow paths in the Southend and having to step into the
road to “Safe Distance”, is quite a daunting experience.

| can appreciate that you are all very busy, but the purpose of this letter is to bring this
selfish, deliberate, action by the majority, to your attention. There is absolutely no
excuse for speeding in Biddulph Way with its bends and parked cars. Atthe very lease
it is reckless and in my view, totally unacceptable.
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